Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS - Bartow
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 21, 2019, 5:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Peggy Brown Building, 215 S. Lake Avenue, Lakeland, FL 33801

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a second Alternatives Public Meeting for the proposed Lakeland Intermodal Center, Financial Project ID: 442569-1. The purpose of the planning study is to identify and evaluate potential sites for a new transportation hub in Lakeland that would serve multiple local and intercity transit services. FDOT is holding this public meeting to inform the community of the project updates and offer an opportunity to review and provide feedback on two potential sites and the evaluation criteria which will be used to select the preferred site.

The Alternatives Public Meeting will be held in an “open house” format from 5:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, November 21, 2019 at the Peggy Brown Building, 215 S. Lake Avenue, Lakeland, FL 33801. FDOT staff will be available to discuss the project and answer questions. People attending the meeting can review project displays and speak one-on-one with members of the project team.
This Alternatives Public Meeting will provide an opportunity to learn about the project, become familiar with the selected alternatives, and provide feedback. Your attendance is encouraged, and your participation and comments are appreciated.
Persons wishing to submit statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to Paul Simmons at 1(863)519-2388 or to paul.simmons@dot.state.fl.us. All statements postmarked or e-mailed on or before November 28, 2019 will become part of the public record.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Paul Simmons at 1(863)519-2388 or to paul.simmons@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at 1(863)519-2573 or by e-mail to cynthia.sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
